

Killara Primary School

Our Best – Every Child, Every Day Respect, Resilience & Accountability

Newsletter 17 June 3 2021

CALENDAR

14 June	QUEEN'S BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY
18 June	Year 5/6 Winter Sports Day
25 June	Last Day Term 2.30pm Finish

FROM THE LEADERSHIP TEAM

EXTENSION OF REMOTE LEARNING

As communicated to you yesterday, the Victorian Government made an announcement in relation to arrangements for schools during the extended lockdown period from Friday June 4 until Thursday June 10 inclusive. Our teachers will continue with the same remote learning routine as this week, with remote learning tasks for next week posted on Friday afternoon via Compass and daily WebEx catch-ups occurring at the same time as they have for this week.

Teachers have commented this week on how engaging their daily WebEx catch-ups have been with students and we look forward to seeing more photos of remote learning from home in next week's newsletter.

SOLAR AT KILLARA

We are pleased to announce that work has commenced on our solar panel project and will be finished by the end of June.

Our school is the first school in Sunbury to receive a solar power system under the Greener Government School Buildings program. The program aims to reduce greenhouse gas emissions at schools and contribute to the Labour Government's goal of net zero emissions by 2050.

Our sustainability team has worked tirelessly over many years to have solar installed. This is a wonderful outcome for our school, but most importantly for the environment.



PREP ENROLMENTS 2022

If you have a child starting at Killara Primary School in 2022 and require an enrolment form they are now available now via the office.

Please provide a copy of birth and immunisation certificates upon enrolment. All enrolments should be submitted no later than Monday 26 July to assist with our next year planning.

Best Wishes
Michelle & Sue

CURRENT NEWS

YEAR 1/2 MELBOURNE STAR EXCURSION

On Thursday May 27, the Year 1/2 students went to the Melbourne Star to explore the sky and landscape in connection with our Inquiry unit of work. We travelled by bus to the city and had our snack before boarding the Melbourne Star at 11am. It took 30 minutes to go around and we saw some amazing things! Afterwards, we stopped at the Royal Park Nature Playground to eat lunch and play on the amazing adventure playground. The students had an amazing day and represented Killara brilliantly. A huge thank you to our parent volunteers who came along with us – the day would not have been possible without you!

Below is some writing done by a few of our Year 1/2 students about their experience on the Melbourne Star.

On the Melbourne Star, I saw the city and the ocean and a very weird building. The people were so small and it was so high up. It was the best. By Jack G, Room 23

On the Melbourne Star, I could see clouds, the cars, the people, the buildings and even apartments. The pod can only fit 9 children and 1 adult. The thing that I loved was going to the Nature Park it was so fun. I loved the logs because we got to climb on them. I was with the light blue group and the parent was Kelli.

By Amelie C, Room 23





REMOTE LEARNING PHOTOS























